
                                                                                                                                         Joinville, June 21, 2011 
              Dear supporters and prayer partners, 
 
The following is a condensed overview of what’s been going on in our ministry here in Joinville, 
Brazil. Thank you for taking the time to read this update letter. 
 
In April we took our youth group to the 1st interchange with 
a Baptist church in the nearby town of Penha. I had the 
opportunity to preach a message about making right 
choices, and the Lord really blessed. Praise the Lord that 
one young man named Ricardo was saved. Since then, he 
and his live-in girlfriend have decided to get married in 
obedience to the Lord. Please continue to pray for the 
spiritual growth of our youth.   
 
On Easter Sunday the young people did a special 
presentation contrasting the commercial side with the true 
meaning and reason for celebrating Easter.   
 
Thank you note: We have received an offering of $5,000.00 
toward our Victory Land Fund, and then another $1,000.00 
came in June. We are praying for $60,000.00 for this need. 
Thank you to those who have given to this project. 
Visit www.thejoinvilleproject.com for more details. 
 
In May, we celebrated the 8th anniversary of the Igreja 
Batista Vitória (Victory Baptist Church). We had a wonderful 
meeting with several visitors and praise the Lord, three 
souls were saved. One of the ones saved is named Junior 
and he is a soccer player. He has continued to come 
faithfully and is growing in the Lord. He has asked to 
become a member of the church. Please pray for us as we 
disciple this young man. 
 
Also in May, we gathered an Ordination Council to examine 
Brother Ricardo, our co-worker. The six pastors that were 
present unanimously approved and recommended Ricardo 
to be ordained to the Gospel ministry.  
It was also a special treat to have my Father, Phillip Allen 
               here with us for a few days to help us with the         
               ordination and to preach for us several times.  
                         Thank you so much for your intercessory                      
                         prayers and for your support of our ministry.  
                         
                                           Occupying till He comes, James & Soraia Allen 

 

http://www.thejoinvilleproject.com/

